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Dear Families,          20th July 2023 
 
As the term comes to an end, I would like to provide staffing updates which include saying goodbye to 
some much-loved staff members, as well as welcoming some new ones. 
 
Goodbye to: 
In collective worship today we said thank you and goodbye to: 
 
Miss Hazeldine, who is well loved by the children she teaches and has many talents, including Maypole 
dancing, which was shared with the community.  
 
Mrs Dimmock, who has been with us for one year and has been a great teacher as well as a very effective 
leader of writing. 
 
Miss Turley, who is wonderfully creative, compassionate and is well loved by the children she has taught 
so well. 
 
Mrs Soltau, who has worked tirelessly for the children and the community. The children love her 
enthusiasm and dedication and she has had a huge impact in many different areas of the school. 
 
They have all given so much to the children at the school and the wider community and they will be 
greatly missed by all of us. We wish them the very best of luck in all that they do. 
 
Welcome to: 
So, as we say goodbye this term to those who are leaving us, we look forward to welcoming new staff to 
the Coulsdon family in September. Many of you have already met Mrs Lambe, the new Deputy 
Headteacher, who I know is looking forward to getting started. I am also pleased to say that we now have 
new teachers in place for September, with Miss Kinsley joining us in Year 3 and Miss Bennett in Year 6. 
 
The final teacher list is as follows:  
 
Year R: Ms Foster 
Year 1: Miss Tansley 
Year 2: Mrs Bonnick 
Year 3: Miss Kinsley 
Year 4: Ms Newsome 
Year 5: Mr Johnson 
Year 6: Miss Bennett 
         Continued……………. 
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Thank you for all your support during my first term here. I am looking forward to the new academic year 
ahead.  
 
In the meantime, please have a fantastic and safe summer holiday. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Mr P. Garratty 
Head Teacher 


